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On 12 and 13 February 2019, the 5G Vertical User Workshop, an initiative of 3GPP Market 

Representative Partners 5GAA, 5G-IA, 5G-ACIA and PSCE, was organised as a collaborative event for 

strategic dialogue between industries and 3GPP by exchanging on future needs and upcoming cellular 

standard developments. The workshop as a result, aimed to produce a report shared directly to 3GPP 

Project Coordination Group (PCG) as a mean to stimulate and facilitate greater involvement of the 5G 

Vertical Users in the 3GPP process. 

The workshop held in Brussels brought together a host of experts from 5G standardization and a 

number vertical industries hoping to harness 5G including Automotive, Public Safety, Industry 

Automation, Utilities, Broadcasting, Satellites and Railways; as well as policy makers at the EU and 

Member State level. 

Overall the event was successful in stimulating open dialogue and actions across all participants in an 

informal workshop setting that supported all involved to share their perspectives and experiences from 

their industry and standardisation, and therefore how related processes may well be improved moving 

forward. Several possible options were discussed in terms of how to deliver improvements, and what 

corresponding changes to interaction could look like if required. Could this involve further workshops 

outside of 3GPP which could then drive action within the established channels? Or should there be 

alteration to vertical and MRP orientated rules of procedure to foster greater contributions?  

Moreover, several open tools were discussed for better tracking activity and on-going work to make 

3GPP more accessible to those joining, and those already, involved that may experience difficulties in 

contributing during this important period in the standardization of 5G. The need for such improvements 

are especially pronounced due to the forthcoming TSG#84 in December 2019, during which the 

completion of both Rel. 16 upon which 5G will be so dependent, and finalisation of the scope for Rel. 

17 are both scheduled. 

There was a clear consensus among organizational partners and participants that an informal 

workshop and forum of this type was of use to help stimulate productive discussion on how to proceed 

with inter-MRP interaction in future.  

In light of this, it was proposed that a second event with more focus on practical steps to be taken by 

5G vertical industries and SDOs to improve vertical input would be of value, however the setting of this 

event is yet to be determined; interested Market Representational Partners will be coordinating to 

decide on the most effective next steps to convert what was valuable dialogue into impactful actions.  

Until then, all involved expressed their great thanks to all who contributed to a workshop filled with 

rich dialogue, and hope based on continuing collaboration that this progress can be built upon over the 

coming months. 

 

 


